Pulpit Announcement
Rochester Guesthouse Caretaker Need

This announcement pertains to the Guesthouse that was established in 2012 for use by those
who are receiving medical care in Rochester, Minnesota.

The operation of the guesthouse depends on a resident caretaker of the home who doubles as
the host to guests staying about 1/3 of the evenings. Over the years, many have helped fill this
role on a temporary or longer-term basis. We sincerely thank Brother Jim and Sister Marcy
Knobloch for filling this need the past year amid renovating the home to add a lift to the lower
level. As of November 1st, 2025, there is an opportunity for others to serve in the

Guesthouse caretaker capacity.

The Board of Directors of the Guesthouse is requesting anyone with a heart for and an interest
in this work to make it known. The Board desires for someone to take up residence in the
Guesthouse and operate it as the caretaker and host, ideally for an extended period.

Anyone who feels led to pursue this opportunity should make it known to their local Elder or lead
minister. If there are specific questions regarding this position, they may be directed to any of
the Board members listed below.

We ask for your prayers as the Guesthouse goes through this time of transition.

The Rochester Christian Guesthouse Board of Directors

Bro. David Messner Winthrop (Chair) Bro. Marti Knobloch Lester (Secretary)

Bro. Kent Mogler, Minneapolis (Treasurer) Bro. Neil Schmidgall, Morris (Board member)
Bro. Kent Banwart, West Bend (Vice-Chair)



